
 

Grand Junction, Colo. August 31st.1920. 
 
The City council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at 4 O'clock P.M. with Mayor Cherrington in the 
chair. 
 
Upon call of roll the following Commissioners reported present, 
Cherrington, Garber, Blackstone, Whittaker, absent Commissioner 
Holmburg.  
 
City Attorney Tupper was Present 
 
The minutes of August 24th.was read and approved. 
 

Mr. Henry R. Rhone appeared before the council regarding the wire 
netting in front of the grand stand at the Fair ground 
 
Mr. E. Regi was present and asked for a permit to connect with 
Sewer Dist. No.3 which was granted upon the payment of $40.00 
 
City attorney Tupper reported that the property belonging to Mr. 
Castell in block 149 did not extend to the North. On the South 
side of Pitkin Av. to conform in line with the buildings now 
owned by the Premium Inv. Co. and that Mr. Castell should not be 
permitted to extend his building beyond the original property 
line. 
 
Upon request of the County Treasurer the following resolation was 

read 
 
Whereas on Dec.12, 1919 the South 25ft.of the north 75ft.of lots 
8 to 12 inclusive in Block 143 & the North 25 ft. of the South 
50ft.of lots 8 to 12 inclusive in Block 143 were through error 
sold for the year 1919 and certificate Nos.21187 & 21188 were 
issued therefore. 
 
Therefore be it resolved that the said certificates be turned 
over to the County Treasurer for cancellation. 
 
Whereas on Dec. 14,1917 the North 50ft. of lot 3 except the east 
10ft.there of in Block 122 was sold to the City and tax 
certificate No.20103 was issued therefore and whereas the said 

taxes was endorsed on tax certificate No.18794. 
 
Therefore be it resolved that the said certificate No.20103 be 
turned over to the County Treasurer for cancellation. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker second by Commissioner Blackstone 
the resolution be adopted as read. Upon call of roll the 
Commissioners voted as follows Cherrington yea, Garber yea, 
Blackstone yea, Whittaker yea, all Commissioners voted yea the 
motion was declaired carried. 
 



Moved by Commission d Garber second by Commissioner Blackstone 

that the Commissioner of Finance & Supplies be instructed to 
purchase one ton of pig lead for the water dept. Upon call of 
roll the Commissioners voted as follows Cherrington yea, Garber 
yea, Blackstone yea, Whittaker yea, all Commissioners present 
voting yea the motion was declaired carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Garber second by Commissioner Blackstone 
that the City digger be rented to Geo. E. White for $25.00 per 
day any one else $40.00 per. day the City to furnish fireman & 
engineer at the $40.00 rate.  
 
The motion was carried unanimous. 
 
The following bills having been examined and approved by heads of 

departments and audited were read by the clerk. 
 
 

Nos. Funds Claims of Amount For 

30976 Police H.T.Ashbaugh $90.00 Labor 

977 Police C.H.Gedney 100.00 Labor 

978 Fire R.F.Oakes 90.00 Labor 

979 Fire C.W.Hunnel 90.00 Labor 

980 Fire B.Dillon 90.00 Labor 

981 Fire Sinclair Refg.Co. 32.78 Gasoline 

982 Water Sinclair Refog.Co. 24.15 Gasoline 

983 Water City Treasurer 27.11 Freight & drayage 

984 Water The Mathieson Alkali Wks. 82.00 Liquid Chlorine 

985 Parks Independent Lbr.Co. 41.80 Lumber 

 
 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone second by Commissioner Garber 
that the bills as read be allowed and warrants ordered drawn for 
the several amounts. 
 
The motion being put upon call of roll the Commissioners voted as 
follows: Cherrington yea, Garber Yea, Blackstone yea, Whittaker 
yea all Commissioners voting yea  
 
The motion was declaired carried, and the bills allowed. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone second by Commissioner Garber 

that the people in Sewer Dist.No.5 be notified they must connect 
to the sewer before June 1st.1921 the motion carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone second by Commissioner Whittaker 
that we adjourn till Eleven O'clock A.M. Friday Sept.3rd. Motion 
carried. 
 
/s/ J. T. Whittaker 
Act. City Clerk. 
 


